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RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
Accept the Fiscal Year 2014/2015 Slurry Seal Program Pavement Management 
Street Improvements project as 100 percent complete; authorize the City Clerk to 
file a Notice of Completion with the Office of the County Recorder; and authorize 
staff to release retention in the amount of $48,164, thirty-five days after the 
Notice of Completion is recorded. 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
 

 As part of the Pavement Management Plan (PMP), the City routinely 
reconditions streets with an oil and sand mixture (slurry seal) in order to 
extend pavement life. 
 

 The work has been completed for Fiscal Year 2014/2015.  Staff is 
recommending City Council acceptance of the improvements in order to 
complete the contract and allow final payment to the contractor, American 
Asphalt South, Inc.  

 
FISCAL IMPACT: 
 
The following is the final accounting for this project: 
 
 
Original Contract Amount $    935,583
 
Contract Change Orders Nos. 1 and 2 $      27,693 
Final Contract Amount $    963,276



Project Budget $ 1,210,000
 

Final Contract Amount  ($  963,276)
 

Plans, and Other Miscellaneous Construction Costs        ($       300) 

Anticipated Design, Professional, Inspection, Personnel   ($   27,000) 
 
Funds Remaining $  219,424 

 
Adequate funding exists to close this project out.  
 
BACKGROUND/ANALYSIS:  
 
Each year, the City commits $1 million for pavement preservation and rehabilitation 
under its five-year PMP.  The Fiscal Year 2014/2015 PMP project called for the 
slurry seal of the lower Cove, the Avenue 52 entrance to SilverRock Resort 
(Attachment 1), and Highway 111/Washington Street (Attachment 2).  In addition 
to slurry and crack seal, staff recommended that the additive alternate also be 
awarded to refresh the pavement striping along the City’s major streets.  
 
On August 5, 2014, the City Council awarded a contract in the amount of 
$935,584 to American Asphalt South, Inc., to construct the Fiscal Year 
2014/2015 Slurry Seal PMP Street Improvements (Project No. 2012-07A).  On 
September 29, 2014, a Notice to Proceed was issued with a 30 working day 
contract completion time starting September 29, 2014 and ending on November 7, 
2014.   
 
The project was deemed substantially complete on November 21, 2014.  Contract 
Change Orders Nos. 1 and 2 were issued for the additional striping that was done 
on both Simon Drive and SilverRock Way, as well as a contract quantity 
adjustment between the bid quantities and the actual quantities installed.  As per 
project specifications, no liquidated damages or early completion incentives are 
recommended.  
 
The project is now 100 percent complete and is in compliance with the plans and 
specifications.  Staff therefore recommends acceptance of the project and release 
of the retention thirty-five days after the Notice of Completion is recorded.  
 
ALTERNATIVES: 
 
Since the project has been constructed and reviewed for conformance to the plans 
and specifications, staff does not recommend any alternatives. 
 



Report prepared by:  Ed Wimmer, P.E., Principal Engineer  
Report approved for submission by:  Timothy R. Jonasson, P.E. 
            Public Works Director/City Engineer 
 
Attachments: 1. Slurry Seal Location Map 

2. Slurry Seal Washington Street and Highway 111 Intersection 
    Limits Map 
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